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MEMORANDUM 
 
From:   P. S. Arora, P.E. 
  Director of Wastewater Utilities 
 
To:  Mario Canizares, Assistant City Manager 
 
CC:  Kenneth Banks, General Manager Utilities 
 
Date:  May 11, 2018 
 
Subject: WET Magazine Article on Real Time Phosphorous Control at PCWRP 
__________________________________________________________________ 

The Water Environment Association of Texas publishes Texas WET magazine. The Denton 
Pecan Creek Water Reclamation Plant phosphorous removal project was profiled in the current 
publication of the magazine (See attached). The article titled “Real Time Phosphorous Control 
Leads to Optimized Chemical Dosage and Cost Savings at City of Denton’s Pecan Creek Water 
Reclamation Plant” discusses the first in Texas use of real time monitoring of phosphorous levels 
in the process stream to optimize the application of ferric chloride for phosphorous removal.  
 
The plant has to meet 0.5 mg per liter phosphorous limit per the discharge permit criteria. 
Preliminary design and present worth analysis of available phosphorous removal processes, led 
to recommendation and use of chemical removal of phosphorous to meet the discharge permit. 
Jar testing led to recommendation of Ferric Chloride use to precipitate and removal of 
phosphorous. The use of real time analysis of phosphorous levels in the process stream using the 
HACH Phosphax units was a cutting edge application. This real time analysis allows very 
precise tuning of the ferric feed rate, resulting in optimized chemical cost, as well as optimized 
solids production. 
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